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The Tweed Loop A Newsletter
To keep 

our members
“in the loop”

“Inside” The Tweed Loop

Issue XX, Summer 2016

AAO Past President Bill Gaylord visited in April Our “Resident” Hawk - Henrietta

The Administrative Staff      

Tweed Study Course     

The April and June Tweed Study Courses were overly subscribed.  The April Course had students from 12 different 
United States graduate programs plus students from around the world.  The June Course, which is now called the 
International Course, had students from 14 different countries as well as from three United States graduate programs.  
The staff continues to work hard to give each student an extraordinary learning experience.  Drs. Klontz, Vaden and 
McCullough also try to make each Course the best that it can be by making small changes here and there that help the 
Course to be delivered in a more efficient manner.  It is interesting to note that each Course continues to be a little 
different than the Course that was held previously.  At the end of every Course, Drs. Klontz, Vaden and McCullough 
think that they had made the last and final change, and yet, something else is tweaked at the next Course that seems to 
make it run more smoothly.  The work and the thought are constant.  

The September Course is totally over subscribed, but we have 17 instructors so each student is going to get a wonderful 
learning experience.  The 2017 Courses are full with graduate students from American universities, from overseas 
universities and from private practitioners. 

Bonnie Shewairy continues to take on more and more responsibility 
as Nancy Netherton devotes more time to her passion for counseling 
troubled individuals.  Nancy performs a wonderful ministry and 
it’s entirely fitting and appropriate that she do what she feels she 
is called to do.  It is planned that Bonnie will be the only person 
at the Memorial Center by the end of 2016.  Because this Tweed 
Loop is the last one that we will print before Nancy leaves, we take 
this opportunity to inform every member of the change that will 
happen at the end of the year.  We wish Nancy God’s speed as she 
does what she feels she is called to do.  We sincerely thank her for 
the ten years she was devoted to the Tweed Foundation and to the 
Tweed Study Course.  She has been a wonderful asset for us.  We 
will miss her. 
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2016 Biennial Meeting, Dallas Texas    

We notified all members in the previous Tweed Loop that the 2016 
meeting will be held at the Westin Stonebriar in Frisco, Texas from 
October 26 to October 29, 2016.  Jim and Sabrina Boley have 
worked hard to arrange a “perfect” meeting.  It is our hope that 
many of our members will avail themselves of the opportunity to 
come to the meeting and participate in the learning and in the 
camaraderie that takes place.  The meeting registration materials 
are readily available on our website (http://www.tweedortho.
com/2016meeting.asp) as is the PayPal reservation link.  Meeting 
registration forms have been mailed to all members or they can be 
downloaded from the website.  Many have already registered for 
this meeting.  This little blurb which you are reading is a friendly 
reminder that it is time to register and make your plans to be with 
us.  The program is 90% completed.  We have a few openings 
and are readily willing to consider proposals from members who 
might desire to present a paper or a case report.  The Executive 
Committee has been diligent in its responsibility to present a good 
program and to include members who wish to participate.  If you 
desire to participate and have not contacted either Dr. Boley or 
Jim Vaden, please do so and your request will be forwarded to the 
Executive Committee.  A complete listing of the program and the people who are scheduled to present papers can be 
found on the Tweed Foundation’s website.  A schedule for the meeting is:

Wednesday, October 26 
8:00am - 12:00pm	 Optional PreMeeting Conference: Ways to Achieve a Desirable Change in the 
	 Spatial Relationship of the Mandible to Maxilla

Thursday, October 27
9:00am-11:00am	 Board meeting
9:00am-11:00am	 Dedicated Model Room Time for Members
11:30am-12:30pm	 Luncheon for examiners, Fellowship candidates, etc.
1:00pm-3:00pm	 Fellowship examinations
3:15pm-5:00pm	 Scientific session
6:30pm-9:30pm	 Welcome Reception with Heavy Hors d’Oeuvres
  
Friday, October 28
7:00am	 Buffet Breakfast
8:00am-12:00pm	 Scientific session
12:00pm-1:15pm	 Lunch
1:15pm-3:00pm	 Scientific session
4:30pm	 Load buses for Storybook Ranch Hoedown
  
Saturday, October 29
7:00am	 Buffet Breakfast
8:00am-12:00pm	 Scientific session
12:00pm-12:30pm	 Foundation Business Meeting
12:30pm-1:30pm	 Buffet Lunch
1:30pm-3:30pm	 Scientific session
7:00pm-10:00pm	 President’s Dinner/Dance
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The Salle Chaptini     

Every Foundation member who knew the late Edmond Chaptini knows that we lost a dynamic 
individual and a contributing member of the Charles Tweed Foundation when Edmond died 
suddenly in the Fall of 2015.  St. Joseph’s University has embarked upon a project to honor 
Edmond with the Salle Chaptini.  A part of the clinic will be named in Edmond’s honor.  In 
order to facilitate this memorial, the university has embarked upon a fund raising drive which 
will help furnish the clinic space that will be named in Edmond’s honor.  Foundation members 

who knew Edmond are encouraged to participate by sending a contribution to the Charles Tweed 
Foundation with it noted on the contribution that it is for the Edmond Chaptini Memorial.  The Foundation 
will collect the monies and will then send all donations which were made in Edmond’s name to St. Joseph’s 
University.  The Foundation will also contribute $1,000 to this fund raising effort.  It is our hope that those 
members who knew and appreciated Edmond and respected his contributions to orthodontics will contribute 
by sending a memorial donation to the Charles Tweed Foundation earmarked for the Edmond Chaptini 
memorial. 

Scenes from the April and June Tweed Study Courses      
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Scenes from the April and June Tweed Study Courses    



5

5

Scenes from the April and June Tweed Study Courses      

Scenes from the 2014 Biennial meeting      


